# PERTON PARISH COUNCIL

# Notice of conclusion of the audit

Annual Return for the year ended 31<sup>st</sup> March 2019
Section 25 of the Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014
Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 2015

- 1. The audit of accounts for the Council for the year ended 31 March 2019 has been concluded.
- 2. The Annual Governance and Accountability Return is available for inspection by any local government elector of the area of the Council on application to:

Mrs B Hodgetts (Parish Clerk)
Perton Civic Centre
Church Road
Coleridge Drive
Perton
South Staffordshire
WV6 7PD

2. Copies will be provided to any local government elector on payment of £0.10p for each page of the Annual Return

Announcement made by:

Mrs B Hodgetts (Parish Clerk)

Date of announcement:

15<sup>th</sup> August 2019



# Councils' Accounts: A Summary of Public Rights

#### The basic position

By law any interested person has the right to inspect a council's/meeting's accounts. If you are entitled and registered to vote in local council elections then you (or your representative) have additional rights to ask the appointed auditor questions about the council's accounts or object to an item of account contained within them.

#### The right to inspect the accounts

When your council has finalised its accounts for the previous financial year it must advertise that they are available for people to inspect. Having given the council reasonable notice of your intentions, you then have 30 working days to look through the accounting statements in the Annual Return and any supporting documents. By arrangement, you will be able to inspect and make copies of the accounts and the relevant documents. You may have to pay a copying charge.

### The right to ask the auditor questions about the accounts

You can only ask the appointed auditor questions about the accounts. The auditor does not have to answer questions about the council's policies, finances, procedures or anything else not related to the accounts. Your questions must be about the accounts for the financial year just ended. The auditor does not have to say whether they think something the council has done, or an item in its accounts, is lawful or reasonable.

#### The right to object to the accounts

If you think that the council has spent money that it should not have, or that someone has caused a loss to the council deliberately or by behaving irresponsibly, you can request the auditor to apply to the courts for a declaration that an item of account is contrary to law. You do this by sending a formal 'notice of objection' to the auditor at the address below. **The notice must be in writing and copied to the council**. In it, you must tell the auditor why you are objecting and what you want the auditor to do about it. The auditor must reach a decision on your objection. If you are not happy with that decision, you can appeal to the courts.

You may also object if you think that there is something in the accounts that the auditor should discuss with the council or tell the public about in a 'public interest report'. You must follow the same procedure as outlined in the previous paragraph. The auditor must then decide whether to take any action. The auditor does not have to, but usually will, give reasons for his/her decision and you cannot appeal to the courts. More information is available on the National Audit Office website (see contact details below).

You may not use this 'right to object' to make a personal complaint or claim against your council. You should take such complaints to your local Citizens' Advice Bureau, local Law Centre or your solicitor. You may also be able to approach the Standards Committee of your local principal authority if you believe that a member of the council has broken the Code of Conduct for Members.

#### What else you can do

Instead of objecting, you can give the auditor information that is relevant to his/her responsibilities. For example, you can simply tell the auditor if you think that something is wrong with the accounts or about waste and inefficiency in the way the council runs its services. You should make it clear that you are providing information rather than making a formal objection. You do not have to follow any set time limits or procedures. The auditor does not have to give you a detailed report of any subsequent investigation, but will usually tell you the outcome.

### A final word

Councils, and so local taxpayers, must meet the costs of dealing with questions and objections. In deciding whether to take your objection forward, one of a series of factors the auditor must take into account is the cost that will be involved. The auditor will only continue with the objection if it is in the public interest to do so. If you appeal to the courts, you might have to pay for the action yourself.

### Who should you contact?

For more detailed guidance on electors' rights and the special powers of auditors, copies of the publication *Council*\*\*Accounts - a guide to your rights are available by calling the National Audit Office on 020 7798 7000 or downloading from the website https://www.nao.org.uk/

If you wish to contact your Council's appointed external auditor please write to:

Cameron Waddell, Mazars LLP, Aykley Heads, Durham, DH1 5TS



## Minor scope for improvement in 2019/20

In undertaking the review of the 2018/19 Annual Governance and Accountability Return it came to our attention that the Council values certain Assets like War Memorials and Donated Assets that do not hold any resale intrinsic value at their estimated value. The Council is advised to state these fixed assets at £1 i.e. the proxy cost for assets of this nature in accordance with the guidance in part 5 of the 2018 Practitioner's Guide.

## Audit fee

We enclose our fee note for the audit, which is in accordance with the audit fee scales set by SAAA, and available at <a href="http://www.localaudits.co.uk/fees.html">http://www.localaudits.co.uk/fees.html</a>

We would be grateful if you could arrange for this to be paid at the earliest opportunity.

## Mazars Green Policy

Protection of the environment in which we live and operate is part of Mazars' values and principles and we consider it to be sound business practice. One of our impact areas is to reduce our consumption of paper per staff member by 5% year on year.

In order to help us to achieve this, we will only be returning a hard copy of your AGAR to the council on request. Please email us no later than 31 October 2019 if you require a hard copy of your AGAR otherwise we will securely dispose of it.

Yours sincerely

**Cameron Waddell** 

Chuleddeu

Partner